
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update from the Chief Executive Officer 

With the first 10 weeks of my employment 

having flown by, I want to say a big thank 

you to the Council, community and staff for 

welcoming me into the role of CEO. 

 

I am very excited and privileged to have been 

given this wonderful opportunity to work for and 

with the community, and I am very much 

looking forward to the years ahead. Already I can see the 

extremely high level of community involvement in so many 

different areas, and am very grateful that there are so many 

people involved in multiple groups, all actively giving their time to 

contribute. 

 

I look forward to working actively to bring to fruition the community’s 

vision, and build on the achievements of previous years. For those I 

haven’t yet met, please come and say hello at the Shire stall on 9 

November at the Pingelly Market Day. 

 

Shire of Pingelly Electors Meeting 

The Annual Electors Meeting is proposed to be held on Wednesday 11 

December 2019 at 7.30pm. The key purpose of this meeting is to 

consider the Annual Report for the year ending 30 June 2019.  
 

If you have any queries that you would like to raise with Council, please 

remember that this can be done at any time during the year by: 

 Coming along to a Council Meeting, which are held on the third 

Wednesday of the month at 2pm.   

 Phoning the Shire on 9887 1066 

 Sending an email to admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au 

 Writing to the Shire of Pingelly—17 Queen Street, Pingelly 6308 

 

Expressions of Interest -  Event entertainment 

The Shire of Pingelly is seeking expressions of interest from artists, 

musicians, comedians and roving performers to be a part of events over 

the next 12 months. If you are a performer or artist looking to get 

involved in community events, then we would love to hear from you. 

Please contact Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer on 9887 

1066, or via email cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au.  

 

 

Shire Operating Hours 
Monday to Friday  

8.30am to 4.30pm  

(Closed Public Holidays) 

 

Licensing closes 4:00pm 

Receipting closes 4:30pm 

 
 

 

Special Council Meeting 
None scheduled 

 

Annual Electors Meeting 
Wednesday 11 December 2019 

Commences 7.30pm 
 

Ordinary Council Meetings 
Wednesday 20 November 2019 

Wednesday 11 December 2019 

Commences 2:00pm 
 

 
 

Upcoming Events 

Seniors Celebration 

13 November 2019 
 

 
 

Recycling Collection Dates 

Tuesday 5 & 19 November 

Tuesday 3 & 17 December 

 

Waste Collection 
Every Tuesday - Please ensure 

your bin is out on the verge for 

collection by 6:00am. 
 

 

Tip Opening Hours 
7.30am - 4.00pm 

Friday, Saturday,  

Sunday and Monday 

 

 
 

Pool Opening Hours 
From 1st November 

11.30am to 6.30pm  

Closed Tuesdays 
 

 

17 Queen Street, Pingelly  WA  6308    Phone: 9887 1066    Facsimile: 9887 1453 

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au    Website: www.pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Pingelly: People and Progress 

Shire Councillor Contact Information 

Shire News 

   Cr Bill Mulroney: 0427 871 191  Cr David Freebairn: 0427 877 011    

    (Shire President)    (Deputy President) 

         Cr Bryan Hotham:  0477 004 157  Cr Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 

         Cr Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 

mailto:cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au
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Shire of Pingelly Extraordinary Election Information 

 

Important Dates: 

 

 Close of electoral rolls is 5pm on Thursday 28 November 2019—this means if you would like to 

nominate to become a Councillor, or if you would like to vote at the election your name MUST 

be on the electoral roll by this date.  You can check your enrolment by visiting: 

 

  https://www.wa.gov.au/service/justice/administrative-law/check-your-electoral-enrolment 

 

 Nominations for Council open at 8.30am Wednesday 4 December and close at 4pm on 

Wednesday 11 December 2019. 

 

 If more than one nomination is received, voting will commence on Thursday 12 December 2019 

and run until 4pm Thursday 16 January 2020 (the day before election day) at the Shire Office. 

 

 Election Day—Friday 17 January 2020—voting from 8am to 6pm at the Shire Office. 

 

Both absent and postal voting will be available if you will be away during the voting period or 

cannot attend the Shire office to lodge your vote. 

 

 

Shredded Paper 

The Shire of Pingelly currently has surplus bags of shredded paper available for collection 

from the Shire Administration Office. If you would like to make collection of the shredded   

paper, please call in to the Shire Office.  

 

 

Expressions of Interest for catering at the Australia Day Breakfast 

The Shire of Pingelly is calling for expressions of interest to cater for the Australia 

Day Breakfast to be held on Sunday 26 January 2020.  Please contact Lisa 

Boddy, Executive Assistant, for information regarding the catering 

requirements …….  ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au. Submissions close 4pm Friday 6 

December 2019.  

Shire News and Social Media 
Want to stay in the know with all things related to the Shire of Pingelly? You can find us, like us and  
follow us on Facebook, check us out on our website at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au or get access to our 
Shire Newsletter via the Pingelly Times or delivered straight to your inbox by calling the Shire on (08) 
9887 1066 or emailing Lisa Boddy at ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au and having your details added to the 

17 Queen Street, Pingelly  WA  6308    Phone: 9887 1066    Facsimile: 9887 1453 

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au    Website: www.pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Licensing  Phone: 9887 1106    Library  Phone: 9887 1409 

https://www.wa.gov.au/service/justice/administrative-law/check-your-electoral-enrolment
mailto:ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au
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Community Service Award 2019 & Sportsperson of the Year Award 2019—

Nominations Now Open ! 
  

Community Service Award 2019 

This award recognises and celebrates those who have made a significant contribution to 

community life in Pingelly. Achievements worthy of nomination include making a significant 

contribution to the local community with a positive and lasting impact, demonstrated leadership 

toward a significant cause resulting in the enhancement of community life, or role modelling 

inspiring qualities. 

 

Sportsperson of the Year Award 2019 

This award recognises and celebrates those who have made a significant contribution to the 

sporting culture of Pingelly. Achievements worthy of nomination include Club Fairest and Best, Club 

Champion, through to state and national representation. The nominee’s contribution to the local 

sporting community and their inspiring qualities as a sporting role model will also be considered.  

 

Nomination Process 

The Shire of Pingelly invites nominations for the awards from individuals and organisations. 

Nominations must be submitted in writing or via email by 5pm, Friday, 29 November 2019 to: 

 

 Julie Burton, Chief Executive Officer 

 Shire of Pingelly, 17 Queen Street, Pingelly WA 6308  /  admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au  

 

Nominations Forms are now available at the Shire Administration Building, or from the Shire website 

at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au.  

 

Council will consider all nominations at the December Council Meeting and awards will be 

presented at the 2020 Australia Day Celebrations.  

Shire News and Social Media 
Want to stay in the know with all things related to the Shire of Pingelly? You can find us, like us and  
follow us on Facebook, check us out on our website at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au or get access to our 
Shire Newsletter via the Pingelly Times or delivered straight to your inbox by calling the Shire on (08) 
9887 1066 or emailing Lisa Boddy at ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au and having your details added to the 

17 Queen Street, Pingelly  WA  6308    Phone: 9887 1066    Facsimile: 9887 1453 

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au    Website: www.pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Licensing  Phone: 9887 1106    Library  Phone: 9887 1409 

mailto:ceo@pingelly.wa.gov.au
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2019/20 Fire Season 

The Restricted Burning Period commenced on 19 September and will run until 31 

October inclusive. Permits must be obtained during this period.  

 

To ensure that your property is compliant, all fire hazard reduction must be 

complete by 31 October 2019. If your property is non–compliant at the end of this 

period, infringements will be issued. 

 

Please refer to the Fire Control Order that was issued with the Rates Notices or contact the Shire 

Office for further information. 

 

 

Works Update 

 Maintenance grading has been undertaken on Madill Road. 

 The tree clearing has been completed, and the removal of overburden 

has started on Zig Zag Road as part of the Commodity Route funding 

program. The road is be closed to all but local traffic only. Traffic 

management will be on site and motorists are advised to follow 

signage and speed limits set. 

 Parks & Gardens have been slashing verges and reserves in town. 

 The entrance to Stratherne and Wickepin Roads has had cement stabilised gravel put down to 

prevent scuffing by trucks. 

 Gutters on various Shire buildings have been cleaned out. 

 Safety barrier and signs were erected for the ”Teddy Bears Picnic “ day in Memorial Park. 

 Mosquito control has been completed around the town dam and other Shire controlled water 

sources. 

 

  

Julie Burton 

Chief Executive Officer   

Shire News and Social Media 
Want to stay in the know with all things related to the Shire of Pingelly? You can find us, like us and  
follow us on Facebook, check us out on our website at www.pingelly.wa.gov.au or get access to our 
Shire Newsletter via the Pingelly Times or delivered straight to your inbox by calling the Shire on (08) 
9887 1066 or emailing Lisa Boddy at ea@pingelly.wa.gov.au and having your details added to the 

17 Queen Street, Pingelly  WA  6308    Phone: 9887 1066    Facsimile: 9887 1453 

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au    Website: www.pingelly.wa.gov.au 

Licensing  Phone: 9887 1106    Library  Phone: 9887 1409 



CELEBRATION LUNCH
PINGELLY SENIORS

WEDNESDAY 13TH NOVEMBER 2019
10.30AM - 1PM

PINGELLY RECREATION & CULTURAL CENTRE

Please RSVP to Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer on        
(08) 9887 1066 by WEDNESDAY 6th NOVEMBER 2019

The Shire of Pingelly invites residents over 60 to join the 
2019 WA Seniors Week Celebrations consisting of a 

Medication Safety presentation, before enjoying some 
entertainment and a delicious smorgasbord luncheon. 
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